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before the meeting for a recorded
announcement of bank and bank
holding company applications
scheduled for the meeting; or you may
contact the Board’s Web site at http://
www.federalreserve.gov for an
electronic announcement that not only
lists applications, but also indicates
procedural and other information about
the meeting.

Dated: March 31, 2000.
Robert deV. Frierson,
Associate Secretary of the Board.
[FR Doc. 00–8384 Filed 3–31–00; 3:06 pm]
BILLING CODE 6210–01–P

FEDERAL TRADE COMMISSION

Agency Information Collection
Activities; Submission for OMB
Review; Comment Request

AGENCY: Federal Trade Commission
(FTC).
ACTION: Notice.

SUMMARY: The FTC is seeking Office of
Management and Budget (OMB)
clearance under the Paperwork
Reduction Act (PRA) for consumer
surveys to gather information for its
study of the marketing of violent
entertainment to children. The FTC
seeks public comment regarding this
notice, which is the second of two
notices required by the PRA for
information collection requests of this
nature.
DATES: Comments on the proposed
information requests must be submitted
on or before May 4, 2000.
ADDRESSES: Send comments regarding
the burden estimate, or any other aspect
of the information collection, including
suggestions for reducing the burden, to
the following addresses: Edward Clarke,
Senior Economist, Office of Information
and Regulatory Affairs, Office of
Management and Budget, New
Executive Office Building, Room 10202,
Washington, D.C. 20503, and to
Secretary, Federal Trade Commission,
Room H–159, 600 Pennsylvania
Avenue, N.W., Washington, D.C. 20580,
or by e-mail to (entstudy@ftc.gov). The
submissions should include the
submitter’s name, address, telephone
number and, if available, FAX number

and e-mail address. All submissions
should be captioned ‘‘Entertainment
Industry Study—FTC File No.
P994511.’’

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:
Requests for additional information,
such as requests for the Supporting
Statement, related attachments, or
copies of the proposed collection of
information, should be addressed to
Sally Forman Pitofsky, Attorney,
Division of Financial Practices, Bureau
of Consumer Protection, Federal Trade
Commission, 600 Pennsylvania Avenue,
N.W., Washington, D.C. 20580.
Telephone: (202) 326-3318, E-mail:
(entstudy@ftc.gov).

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: On August
25, 1999, the FTC published a Federal
Register notice with a 60-day comment
period soliciting comments from the
public concerning the collection of
information from: (1) members of the
motion picture, music recording, and
video and personal computer game
industries and (2) consumers. See 64 FR
46392. The second PRA notice for the
industry surveys was published on
November 18, 1999 (64 FR 63046). OMB
approved that collection of information
on December 21, 1999 for use through
December 31, 2002. This is the second
PRA notice regarding the collection of
information from consumers.

Comments Received

The FTC received one comment
regarding its proposed consumer
research from the Interactive Digital
Softwarov0dssorch4 FR 63046). OMB
approved thH:bvNTD
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